
Tip Charges will be re-introduced at Balranald & Euston Landfill

Sites from 1st July 2022.

Green waste, such as grass clippings and garden prunings will 

be FREE to deposit.

Loads declared as green waste will be inspected to ensure 

they are not contaminated and do not contain any other 

waste. 

Only waste from within Balranald Shire may be deposited

at Balranald and Euston Landfill Sites.

Prices for Tokens etc will be outlined in this Newsletter.

Tip Tokens will be available to purchase from the following places:
BALRANALD
Council Office Monday-Friday 9am-4.30pm

Discovery Centre Daily 9am-4.30pm

EUSTON
Post Office Monday-Friday 9am-5pm

Kerbside Pickup: Council will continue to Provide Kerbside pick up in

September each Year for large individual items too difficult to deliver to the

local tips or too big for the weekly waste collection service.
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Street Address: 70 Market Street BALRANALD NSW 2715
Postal Address: PO Box 120 BALRANALD NSW 2715



Phone: 03 5020 1300 

After Hours (Emergencies): 0418 322 902 



Email: council@balranald.nsw.gov.au 
Website: www.balranald.nsw.gov.au

      Balranald Shire Council 
 



Council Services Opening Hours 
Shire Office: Monday to Friday 9am to 4.30pm 
Balranald Pool: Closed 
Balranald Library: Monday & Friday 9.30am - 5.30pm, Wednesday 9am-5.30pm (closed for lunch
12pm-1pm each day)
Balranald Landfill: Tuesday & Thursday 4pm - 6pm, Saturday 10am-1pm, Sunday 10am-3pm
Euston Landfill: Tuesday & Thursday 1pm-6pm, Sunday 9am-3pm 

COUNCIL INFO

Service NSW 
CLOSED - Mondays
OPEN - Tuesday-Friday 9am-4pm (Closed 1-2pm for lunch) 

DISCLAIMER
Balranald Shire Council reserves the right to edit or rewrite submissions for grammar, style and clarity or to conform to 

 restrictions of space. Council makes every effort to ensure the accuracy of this information and does not accept responsibility for errors or omissions contained within this publication.
If you are aware of errors please notify Council by email: council@balranald.nsw.gov.au or phone 03 5020 1300. This document is compiled some weeks prior to delivery, while all

due care is made to ensure information is accurate matters are subject to change due to time passage between print and delivery, please contact Council for most current details on a
subject if concerned. 

Subscribe to receive an e-copy of our Newsletter
Would you like to receive a pdf copy of this publication each month, direct to your inbox? 

Subscribe via email to council@balranald.nsw.gov.au 

Job Vacanies
Please visit our website www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/job-vacancies/ to see our Current Vacancies



Delivered successful youth focused events
Promoted the opinions of our youth to reform policy around access to public facilities including free entry to
the pool.
Put forward ideas to Council to upgrade our existing park infrastructure and recreational facilities.

Hello Everyone,
Youth Council is hard at work trying to recruit new members to our committee. If you are or know a friend who is
passionate about our community and are between the ages of 10-25, then we would be delighted for them to join
our group. To join us, the person interested may apply through an expression of interest form, which are
available from Council’s offices. By joining Youth Council, you can be part of a team that has:

Youth Council is an optimistic, and very capable body striving hard to get the voices of our youth across issues
that face our communities. So if you are passionate about the Balranald Shire and it’s future, then please join
us, and help us to excel our mission to make the Balranald Shire the absolute best place it can be.

Youth Council is hard at work preparing for our Summer Youth Program, and we are excited to be announcing
the details in the near future. We are also at work developing plans for Youth Week 2023, but we need your help.
We are always looking to hear what the community has to say and would like to see put forward for our youth. If
you or someone you know has any suggestions for Youth Week 2023, please contact us either through social
media, writing or emailing Council, or even call Councils offices, we would love to hear what you have to say.

Thank you for reading. Keep well, stay safe.

Jackson Bialobrzeski
Mayor – Balranald Shire Youth Council

YOUTH COUNCIL NEWS

DEVELOPMENTS

Currently on Exhibition 



Draft Documents 
For most current list and full details please visit: 

www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/council-documents/exhibition-of-draft-documents/ 
 

Development Applications
For most current list and full details please visit:

www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/environment-and-planning/developments-on-exhibition/ 

http://www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/council-documents/exhibition-of-draft-documents/
http://www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/environment-and-planning/developments-on-exhibition/


Reminder:  Renewed Library terms of use starting 1st of July 2022
-Over dues will not be charged. Items on loan for 2 months will be considered lost and
patrons will be asked to replace or pay for items.
-All printing will remain at 30 cents per page.

Watch this space for information and pictures of renovations taking place at the library.

July School Holiday program – 10am till 11:30am
   

Parents please book your child in ASAP as places fill quickly!

After School Programs Term 3

               


 
 



 
 



 
 


LIBRARY NEWS 

Friday 8th July
Weaving baskets

 



Monday 4th July
Knotted Blankets 

Wednesday 6th July
Creating indigenous
Snake board games

Monday 11th July
Making Cactus or Lion pillows

Wednesday 13th July
Dream Catchers

 



Friday 15th July
Teens Quelling session 




Magic Mondays
3-5pm, school aged children

Afternoon snack provided
and readers completed

 

Gaming day –
Wednesday

3-5pm, school aged
children

Afternoon snack provided
and readers completed

 

Feral Fridays – Teens only
3 –Close of Business
Teen treats can be

purchased , Music and Tec
resources available




Parents must pick up children by 5pm Mondays and Wednesdays



Road Construction and Maintenance
Maintenance Grading
The Graders have been out and about doing maintenance grading while we have natural moisture
in the roads to assist with compaction. Resources will be focused on our school bus routes and
general road safety within the coming months. Due to heavy rainfall it has been difficult to make a
start on several roads. Road formation and drainage improvements will be a priority in each 
area, improving our area’s access and general road conditions, but - as the 
saying goes - Rome wasn’t built in a day.

Marma Box Creek Road & Tapalin Mail Road
Construction works are continuing, but once again, the rains have 
significantly slowed progress. While the rain is good for our farming 
community, our roads will have to take a back seat for the moment.

Buildings and Facilities
CWA Building
A new air-conditioner & replacement lighting have been installed in the CWA building.

Balranald Football Club
Two 4-metre sections of tiered seating have 
been purchased. They are located in the 
sheltered area under the veranda of the 
new change rooms. 

Balranald Theatre Royal
Repairs have been completed to water 
damaged sections of floor. The concrete 
subfloor has been waterproofed and 
linoleum replaced with tiles to try and prevent 
this recurring problem in the future.

INFRASTRUCTURE REPORT 



Kyalite Steps
A concrete stairway has been constructed 
between Kyalite ANZAC Memorial Park 
and the riverfront, close to the boat ramp. 
A steel handrail will be added in the near 
future. Plans are underway to add solar 
lighting to the stairway and an information 
signage board in the park.

Council would like to thank the members 
of the Kyalite Progressive Committee for all their hard work in arranging the works, and for their
time and labour assisting with the works. 

Balranald Riverfront
New, recycled plastic bollards have been installed 
along the Balranald riverfront, replacing the old, broken 
wooden rails.

Trees
Council staff has been carrying out tree trimming and 
removal in and around Balranald. Some trees were 
damaged by white ants or rot, while others have just 
become too large and were causing damage to 
infrastructure.
Council teams have been very active carrying out 
general maintenance to beautifying the townships and are doing a splendid job.

TIP CHARGES

Continued..



STREET SWEEPER
Balranald:

 7 July– South of Market Street (Riverside). Includes Market Street & Caravan
Park.

28 July – North of Market Street (Racecourse side). Includes Market Street.
 18 August - South of Market Street (River side). Includes Market Street & Caravan

Park.



Euston:
 13 July – Whole town of Euston.

 10 August - Whole town of Euston



The above dates are proposed scheduled dates and are subject to variation
depending on weather and contractor availability.




RATES
Overdue Rates and Water Bills - Reminder Notices have been sent. Please

pay any outstanding amounts before June 30 to avoid a debt collection
commencing and associated legal charges added to your account. If you are

having problems paying please phone Council on 5020 1300 or email
council@balranald.nsw.gov.au 



Pensioners – do you receive a Centrelink pension or Department of Veteran
Affairs pension? You may be able to receive a rebate off your rates. Inquire at
the Council office or phone the Rates officer Janelle Dalton to discuss further. 



Do you have a rental property? We are now able to send the water notices to
the tenant (we can also send you a copy) please email advising your name, the

property address, the tenants name and postal address. 



Emails - we are now able to send your rates notices and water bills by email.
please send your name, property details and email address to

council@balranald.nsw.gov.au



Garbage Collection – Residential properties are provided with one 240 litre
red-lid wheelie bin, which is collected weekly (Balranald – Monday; Euston –

Friday). The cost of this service for 2022/23 will be $390.00/pa. You may
request an additional bin and collection service for the reduced amount of

$275.00p/a. 



Please note: if you put out an additional non-Council bin (eg purchased from a
hardware store) this will be deemed as your request for an additional bin

service, and you will also be charged the additional annual bin collection fee. 



Council staff regularly monitor who are putting out additional bins. Also if it is
noted that you are putting out an additional Council bin which is not assigned to

your property, Council may collect the additional bin. 



COUNCIL NEWS

mailto:council@balranald.nsw.gov.au
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COMMUNITY ADS 

BALRANALD WOOL CENTRE
Balranald Wool Centre meets every
Third Friday of the Month at
10.30am. All Welcome!
Heather Murphy was the winner of
the Woolen Rug Raffle.
Congratulations Heather.

BALRANALD CAN ASSIST
Huge thanks to the Balranald

Football Netball Club for
another awesome fundraiser

for Balranald Can Assist
Branch. 

$10,800 was raised! 
THANKYOU to everyone who

supported this great day in
any way. 

We thank you from the bottom
of our hearts! 

Photo of Jumper Auction &
Senior Football Team in their

Can Assist Jumpers





Continued..

THE GALLERY NEWS
Sales for Marian Caccianiga’s exhibition “On Purpose & Happy Accidents” are going
well with many visitors to Balranald calling in to view her work & the other displays.
We are a bit short of volunteers during the school holidays so if you have some time
to spare, however small, please call Robyn (0418 316 347) or Jan on (O488 728 986)
A huge thank you to our retiring president Helen Armstrong who listed in her report
the many activities we have been involved with or organised over the past twelve
months. Two major events Helen mentioned were of course the opening of our
fantastic Creative Learning Centre & in conjunction with the 5 Rivers Festival
Committee, the installation of the banner on the side of the theatre. 
On that note it has been exciting to see the theatre in use again with several
performances from visiting artists taking place last month.
We are now taking entries for the Bal-Archies which opens on Friday 7th October. As
part of the Balranald 5 Rivers Outback Festival & with $8,500 in prizemoney up for
grabs there will be some great work on display.
We also have sponsors for the kids section open to all schools within the Balranald
Shire, so here’s a great opportunity for our young artists to get busy during the school
holidays.



Continued..


